Draft Minutes
The Crouch Area Yachting Federation  AGM
on Sunday 15  March 2020 at South Woodham Ferrers Yacht Club CM3 5WP starting at 14:30
             

 Attendance:
			
Retiring Chairman ( RAFCC)		           Ken Wickham		
Chair Elect  and HMHA			Nick Parsons
Hon Secretary ( SWFYC) 			Doug MacEwen
Hostellers Association			 Clem Freeman	
Roach Sailing Assoc				Richard Bessey
North Fambridge YC				Nigel Brune-Pridham 
North Fambridge YC				Hugh Molloy
 Royal Corinthian YC				Steve Barham			
South Woodham Ferrers YC 			Matt Morton
	                               	
Apologies of Absence 
Eyott SC 			Mike Cowan			Proxy vote received
Long Reach Sand DC		Paul Wilgress			Proxy Vote received
Burnham Sailing Club	Rosemary Prior		Proxy Vote received
	Royal Burnham YC		West Wick YC         		Wakering YC		             	Narrow Seas Club          
		

1. Meeting Notes  of last 2019 AGM  

The 2019 meeting notes were accepted as a true record; proposed by Richard Bessey and seconded by Matt Morton.

2. Outgoing Chairman’s report 
This is the last year, I am standing down as your chairman, we need to have continued fresh minds on this Federation and I believe I have done my stint and duty.

This year I have on behalf of mainly of the Roach users attended stake holders’ meetings with QinetiQ over the issues concerning the operation of the bridges at Havengore and Potton Creeks and the boundaries of the range into the Crouch. Along with the 2 affected yards in the Roach and The SHB Watermans’ Assoc I have been able to make the MOD representatives QinetiQ understand the physical difficulties of lack of maintenance has caused during the past years and especially 2019. Moving forward the extreme amounts of maintenance work is schedule to start early February and to be completed by early April 2020. This involves, new main lift rams, a complete new electrical and hydraulic system, along with overdue general maintenance on both bridges. By involving outside consulting engineers who actually work on bridges it has highlighted the problems encountered over many years of poor design, construction and lack of maintenance. This also means the bridge is totally closed and not able to be manually opened.

The issues of the boundary of the range against the navigational route of the Crouch has been resolved and in the coming year, under general maintenance of the navigational buoys and possible removal of some, will realign the boundary which was wrongly laid at the start of the Cross-Rail project. 

I have attended the regular Eastern Region Committee of the RYA meetings when possible and have supported when required Doug who is their Chairman. In November I also attended the RYA East Affiliated Clubs Conference and the following day helped in the background run the Eastern RYA Cruisers Conference at Holbrook Hospital.

As Chair of the RAFCC I have for the last 5 years been chair of the Advisory Committee and sit on the CHA Finance and Estates Committee and have taken some of your concerns to the members meetings of the CHA. Some we have triumphed on some but I am sad to report we have not won all. 

The membership of CAYF though in the upper 20’s, by real attendance at AGM’s has not been great. The larger clubs on the rivers have not seen it as a requirement to attend in the past nor in fact see the value of CAYF having already direct contact with the CHA and RYA. 

Thus, I think it’s time to look at our RYA membership and its requirements to belong as a group to the RYA. This is because clubs we repute to represent already have direct contact availability to the RYA by being affiliated. This would also increase the RYA East head count as to the number of clubs they represent.  We have to be in existence under the 1974 Act for the CHA as we are supposed to be the only conduit to the CHA for the yachting and boating community, but as seen, some over the years some already have the capacity to circumnavigate that and go the direct route.

As I said I stand down as Chairman of CAYF, but I will still represent the Roach Area Fairways Conservation Committee at CAYF. I wish the next chair well and hope he / she can make some impression on those clubs who do not realize the need of CAYF to continue.
 Ken Wickham Chair CAYF

3. Election of Chairman
There being only one nomination for the position Nick Parsons was  proposed by Doug MacEwen  and seconded by Richard Bessey and unanimously elected as Chairman

 4. Treasurer’s report
Clem Freeman  reported  that there has been no expenditure or receipts and the balance stands at £252.32 as last year. 
He reported that although the officers did attend a number of meeting on behalf of CAYF any  travelling expenses to meetings was absorbed by them. In relation to a question about interest on the money Clem stated that the amount was actually held in cash at home  so didn’t accrue interest. The accounts were accepted  as a true record and unanimously agreed.  
.
 5. Election of Hon Treasurer
Clem Freeman was willing to stand again and was proposed by Matt Morton and seconded by Richard Bessy  then unanimously elected as Hon Treasurer

 6. Election of Hon Secretary
Doug MacEwen was willing to stand as Hon Secretary again, no other nominations had been received, He was proposed by Matt Morton and seconded Nick Parsons and unanimously elected as Hon Secretary.

7. Election of CAYF representatives to CHA Advisory Committee (2)
Nick Parsons in his capacity both as Chair of the HRCCC and CAYF Chair  was proposed by Doug MacEwen and seconded by Matt Morton, to represent  the River Crouch,  Clem Freeman representing the River Roach, who was also the Vice Chair of the CHA Advisory Committee, was  proposed by Ken Wickham and seconded by Richard Bessey. Both were unanimously elected to represent CAYF interests on the CHA Advisory Committee.

8. Election of CAYF representatives to RYA Eastern Region Committee (2)
Nick Parsons and  Doug MacEwen expressed a wilingness to stand on the RYA East Committee and were proposed by Richard Bessey and seconded by Clem Freeman. Both were  unanimously elected to the RYA East Region Committee  representing CAYF. 

9. Representation of Crouch and Roach Clubs to  CAYF Committee
There had been no meeting of the CAYF Committee in 2019, but Richard Bessey was thanked for his work on setting up a new CAYF website.  It was  suggested by Richard Bessey that it was more appropriate to call for volunteers who had the necessary skill base, as and when it was necessary rather than form  a more formal committee of CAYF. It was unanimously agreed by members there.

10.  AOB
10.1 Nick Parsons proposed a vote of thanks to Ken Wickham for his five years as Chairman of CAYF which   received  applause.

10.2 Nick Parsons mentioned that as Chair he would  try and regenerate interest in CAYF, particularly in some of the Burnham Clubs.
10.3 Matt Morton asked for an update on  refurbishment progress for the Havengore Bridge. Ken Wickham replied that considerable refurbishment works had taken place on the Havengore Bridge. It was hoped that the bridge would be open by mid April.
[bookmark: _GoBack]10.4.Nick Parsons informed the Committee that it was hoped the Sailing Barge Kitty would be   berthed at North Fambridge this season.
The meeting closed At 15:10

